
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ashes will be distributed at Masses. 

Masses: 

6:30, 8am, 10:00am (Schools), 12:15, 5:30 & 7pm 

(Spanish) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

PARISH OFFICE 

209 E. Lomita Ave. 

Glendale, CA 91205 

parish@hfglendale.org 

www.hfglendale.org 

Phone: (818) 247-2222 

OFFICE HOURS 

    Monday to Thursday: 8:30am - 8:30pm 

    Friday: 8:30am - 7:00pm 

    Saturday: 8:30am - 5:00pm 

    Sunday: 8:30am - 2:00pm 

CLERGY 

Pastor: 

   Rev. James Bevacqua. ext. 225 

Fr-bevacqua@hfglendale.org 

Associate Pastors: 

Rev. Kevin Nolan, ext. 229 

Fr-nolan@hfglendale.org 

Rev. Xavier Dsouza, ext. 227 

Fr-dsouza@hfglendale.org 

Deacons: 

Deacon Ron Baker, ext. 552 

   Dn-baker@hfglendale.org 

Deacon Neon Recuenco, ext. 553 

   Dn-recuenco@hfglendale.org 

Deacon John Steele, Senior deacon 

IN RESIDENCE 

Rev. Samuel Ward 

Rev. Marcial Juan - Retired  

MASSES 

Daily: 6:30am, 8:00am, 5:30pm 

Saturday: 8:00am, 5:30pm 

Sunday: 6:30am, 8:00am, 9:30am,            

 11:00am, 12:30pm (Spanish),  

 5:30pm (Life Teen) 

Civic Holidays: 9:00am only 

CONFESSIONS 

Monday/Thursday: 4:30-5:15pm 

Saturday: 4:00-5:00pm and by  

                     appointment 

                 

         

Fourth Sunday of Lent March 26, 2017 
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Dear Parishioners, 
 

Dr. Ed Robillard, our high school principal, is retiring 

at the end of this school year. We are so appreciative of his 

service for the past two years.  We are grateful for his 

continuing the excellence, meeting the challenges, building 

bridges and working hard for the future of our great high 

school.  He has been a great principal and has served well. He is respectful. He 

has a great grasp of budgeting and finance along with a terrific understanding of 

faculty politics and the value of ministry of presence.  He is a strong and faith-

filled Catholic and a humble man.  I can't say enough about him. I am so grateful 

for his time here. He has been a tremendous support and a beacon of 

stability.  We are sad to see him go, but we are happy for Dr. Robillard and his 

wife Rosa as they begin a new chapter in their lives.  We wish him all the best!   
 

We will be working rapidly to put together a search team to find the right 

leader for the high school principal position.  We will keep you posted as soon as 

the new principal selection has been determined.  Please say some prayers as 

we begin the selection process.   
 

Why does the priest pour water into the wine and later put a piece of 

host into the chalice? Both of these actions began as practical necessities but 

then evolved into rituals still used today. In ancient times, the Greeks added 

water to wine because it was often thick and too strong. It was simply good taste 

back then to add water to wine before drinking it. The Romans loved to adopt 

Greek manners and spread them to the lands that they conquered. Even though 

it was not originally a Jewish custom to add water to wine, it soon became part of 

the Passover meal itself and thus part of our Mass.  
 

Water represented humanity and the wine represented divinity. Once 

you put the water into the wine, one cannot take it out again. Because of Jesus, 

humanity can never again be separated permanently from God. So the custom 

continues.  
 

Now the practice of dropping a piece of the host into the chalice may 

have started due to an ancient Roman custom. Christians in the suburbs could 

not always travel to Rome for the Eucharist. So when the bishop broke the host 

before communion, he would set aside a piece for each missing group. A 

minister brought this piece to each place later, where the priest would drop it into 

the chalice to be swallowed.  Back then almost everybody drank from the 

chalice. Priests then began imitating the pope by breaking off a piece of the 

newly consecrated host. Some then explained this as a sign of Christôs 

resurrection. A body without blood is dead, but when Christôs body is reunited 

with his blood, Christ is risen. This gesture also continues to this day, being 

preserved probably because it is so ancient a custom. 
 

Lenten peace, 
 

Fr. Jim Bevacqua, Pastor  

818-247-2222 x225  

fr-bevacqua@hfglendale.org 

SUNDAY  MARCH 26 

  6:30 AM Renato Cristi Y  

   Belen Villanueva Y  

  8:00 AM For the People of the Parish 

  9:30 AM Trinidad Ayaay Y  

   Benjamin Estrella Y 

11:00 AM Neil Talaro - Tgiving  

   George Graff Y  

12:30 PM Dominador, Gloria, Jaime & 

    Edna Eugenio  

   Celeste Casals Y   

  5:30 PM Gloria, Dominador, Edna & 

    Jaime Eugenio Y  

   Francisco & Teodora Reyes Y  

MONDAY  MARCH 27 

  6:30 AM Amanda Rivera Y   

   Felix Canalita Y  

 8:00 AM Consolacion Cuesta Y   

   Fermin Cuesta, Sr. Y  

   Frank Gonda Y  

   5:30 PM Lorenzo Navarro Y  

   Arnaldo Cuesta Y  

TUESDAY  MARCH 28 

  6:30 AM Leonardo, Sr. & Dominga  

    Sales Y  

   Fermin Cuesta, Jr. Y 

  8:00 AM   Tarcisia Cuesta Y  

   Erlindo Carolino Y  

  5:30 PM Serafin L. Acevedo, Jr. Y  

   Joe Medina Y  

WEDNESDAY MARCH 29 

  6:30 AM Trinidad Roxas  

   Renato Cristi Y   

  8:00 AM Leona Guina Y  

   Trinidad Roxas 

  5:30 PM Trinidad Roxas 
   Eleonora Cabagnot Salvatierr Y 

THURSDAY MARCH 30 

  6:30 AM Remedios Mejia Y 

   Alberto Mejia Y  

  8:00 AM   Sheila Banzon Faller-Tgiving 

   Luis Fran Y  

  5:30 PM   Leticia Coloyan Y  

   Freddie Canalita Y 

FRIDAY  MARCH 31 

  6:30 AM Serafin Modina, Jr. Y  

   Librada Villarta Y  

  8:00 AM Ron Barkley Y   

   Belen Villanueva Y  

  5:30 PM Mary Foronda - Tgiving  

   Jose Daluro Y  

SATURDAY APRIL 1 

   8:00 AM For the members of the 

    Purgatorial Society Y  

   5:30 PM Joshua Corwin Y  

   Catherine Balunes Y 
March 26, 2017 
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Todayôs Coffee & 

Donuts are being 

sponsored by our 

Extaordinary 

Ministers of Holy Communion.  

Please join us after the morning 

Masses. 

Parish News 

b  3 a March 26, 2017 

PRAY FORé.The 

Recovery of: 

Anjo Bernardino, Miriam 

Massin, George 

Madrigal, Wilfredo De 

Leon, Nestor Cortez, Irma Castillo, 

Argentina Estrada 
 

Those who have died before us 

and their familiesé 
 

Wilfredo Melgarejo,  

Jose Soriano, Rufino Valenton, 

Leon Angelo Singson,  

Kevin Hanson 
 

May the souls of all faithful 

departed, through the mercy of 

God, rest in peace. 

Welcome to the new committed adorers! 
 

30 new members joined our ministry by 

committing to at least a hour-a-week 

adoration. We are still in need to fill the 

following hours: 

Tuesdays:       4-5AM 

Wednesdays:   3-4AM; 4-5AM; 3-4PM;  

  7-8PM 

Thursdays:      12-1AM; 1-2AM; 2-3AM;  

  4-5AM 

Fridays:            12-1PM; 1-2PM; 3-4PM 

Saturdays: 2-3AM; 10-11AM; 2-3PM;  

  5-6PM 

Sundays:          1-2AM; 3-4AM; 11-12 noon  
 

Please consider in committing a hour-a-week adoration before the Blessed 

Sacrament. Contact: Ron Pena, holyfamilyadoration@gmail.com 

Office: 818 247 2222 x 505, Cell: 323 394 0034 

RECONCILIATION 

Make a good confession during 

Lent.  If you have not done so in 

a while, come to Holy Family and 

feel welcome!  We have 

compassionate priests!  

WOMENôS ANNUAL RETREAT  
 

Sacred Heart Retreat House  

May 5-7, 2017 
 

Donôt miss this unique spiritual 

experience. Invite family and friends 

to share a personal quiet time with 

God. Reservation, application and payment deadline is: Sunday, April 23rd. 

For more information: Maria, 818-209-7980 
 

FINGERPRINTING 

Saturday 4/1/2017 Life Teen House 10am Ł 5pm 

Must call parish office for appointment: 818-247-2222 
 

VIRTUS 

Protecting Godôs Children for Adults  

Thursday 4/6/2017   

Holy Family High School Auditorium 6pm Ł 9pm 

Must call to register:  818-241-3178 x229 
 

This is a 3-hour class. You must take this class if:  If you have never taken 

this initial 3-hour class, or your Virtus certificate or recertification is expiring or 

has expired for over 6 months. Arrive at least 15 minutes early.  No 

admittance once session begins.  No minors allowed in the auditorium, and 

there is no babysitting provided. 

STATIONS OF 

THE CROSS   

Attend this long-time 

devotion.  It is every  

Friday during Lent 

right after the 5:30 

pm Mass 

(approximately 6:00 pm) and then at 

7:00 pm in Spanish.  

SALUBONG 

A Rare Moment with Jesus and Mary 

April 16, 2017, 5:00 AM Procession 
 

The Filipino community will stage ñSALUBONG", a long 

treasured Easter tradition to dramatize the meeting of the 

risen Christ and his mother, the Virgin Mary, at the break 

of dawn on Easter Sunday. Come witness this dramatic 

moment. Better still, join the group of participants who will 

accompany the Virgin Mother as she encounters Jesus, 

amidst the lights and chorus of the angelic choirs of the 

Church. For more information, please contact Rusella 

Hernandez at 818-731-2072 or Ernie Lacambra at 818-

923-0000. 


